August 31, 2008
Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor, State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re: SB 1401, Traumatic Brain Injury and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder Outreach
Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:
I respectfully request your signature on SB 1401, a measure that would create outreach programs for veterans returning from Iraq and Afghanistan addressing education and treatment of Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).
The outreach programs would be managed by both the California Department of Veterans Affairs and the California National Guard.  SB 1401 passed out of both the Assembly and Senate on a unanimous vote; and there is no opposition to the bill.

Traumatic brain injury has been called "the signature injury" of the war in Iraq and Afghanistan.  Post-Deployment Health Re-Assessment data indicates that 38 percent of Soldiers and 31 percent of Marines report psychological symptoms.  The outreach programs will make returning service members aware of their susceptibility to these injuries and of the treatments available to them.
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This measure was proposed to me by a former Marine Corps Radiologist as part of my annual “There Oughta Be A Law” contest.  He proposed the measure out of the desire to help those who have helped us.
Your signature on this bill will improve the lives of returning service members (and their families), demonstrate our State's appreciation of the service they have given, and recognize the role of individual citizens in making State government work.
I respectfully request your signature on SB 1401.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District
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